
 

 

 

23 March 2020 

Update and Investor Call - COVID-19 – Transcript 

Helen Mahy: Good afternoon all, this is Helen Mahy Chairman of TRIG. I hope you are well – a 
greeting that has taken on much more significance in these times, of course. This is a short update 
call for you in light of the unprecedented crisis unfolding globally with COVID-19. First and foremost, 
our thoughts are with those who have been impacted by the virus and we are grateful for all of the 
hard work of the emergency services and those on the front lines fighting this pandemic and keeping 
the food supply lines open and the lights on.  

Secondly, TRIG benefits from having a well-constructed portfolio of diversified assets spread over a 
wide geography within Europe.  Not only are they in rural areas away from the conurbations where 
disruption is greatest, they are, in general, able to continue to operate without intensive day-to-day 
onsite management. For example, as of this morning we have all but 12 of our 838 wind turbines 
operating, which is a normal level when we allow for routine maintenance.  

And finally, we are recording this message remotely. I am at home. InfraRed and RES have enacted 
their business continuity plans, separating critical teams and working remotely, and I am pleased to 
say they continue to provide their usual excellent service to the Company. Things are of course not 
“as normal”, but I am confident that critical tasks have been identified along with staff coverage to put 
us in the best place to continue to manage through the pandemic. With that I will hand over to Richard 
Crawford. 
 
Richard Crawford: Hello everyone, Richard Crawford here from InfraRed, Investment Manager of 
TRIG. Phil George also from InfraRed, and Jaz Bains and Chris Sweetman from RES, the Operations 
Manager, also join me on the line. Needless to say these are testing times for everyone, including us. 
We cannot say with certainty how and when this global pandemic will be under control and what the 
full consequences may be. However, we hope to provide some insight into how we are managing and 
mitigating key risks that the business faces through this call. 
 
It is important to say upfront that this is a continuously evolving situation. Everything we say today is to 
the best of our knowledge and accurate as at Friday 20 March 2020, unless otherwise stated. This call 
does not include any price sensitive information: if material new information comes to light, we will of 
course update the market in the normal way, via an RNS announcement.  So we thank you for all your 
questions.  
 
1) The first questions are on operational resilience:  

- Are we still able to generate despite all of the operational difficulties being faced by so many 
businesses? 
- And will we continue to be able to generate, as the pandemic gets worse? 

 So Jaz and Chris, could you please provide us with an update on Operational Resilience? 
 
Jaz Bains: Hi everyone, this is Jaz Bains from RES. 
 
I am pleased to say that yes, the wind and solar farms are continuing to generate, and that the 
portfolio continues to perform well and that the wind levels have been above budget so far this quarter. 
 
Despite challenging conditions given restrictions on movement, we are working very hard on 
maintaining TRIG’s assets. Business continuity plans are live across the maintenance and asset 
management teams across the UK, France, Sweden and Germany, supported by the IT capability for 



 

 

our support staff to work from home.  The Business Continuity Plans at both our own, and our joint 
venture partners’ Control Centres are designed to provide uninterruptable round the clock service. 
Given the nature of the pandemic, the approach has been enhanced to include segregation of staff 
and the ability to operate key functions remotely for extended periods. 
 
We have been holding on-going dialogue with our operational partners, sub-contractors and global 
supply chain to discuss their assessments of the key risks, understand their preparations, share best 
practice and identify the best current and future mitigation plans.  
 
Chris Sweetman: this is Chris Sweetman from RES. 
 
It’s worth also noting the natural resilience of wind farms and solar parks. Solar sites and turbines are 
quite capable of continuing without daily site attendance. When faults do occur, most of these trips can 
be reset remotely, and we have done a lot of work over the years to broaden the remote monitoring 
and reset capability for the turbines and solar sites, including retrofits on some of older turbines. This 
remote capability applies to both turbines and the substations on site. 
 
If we cannot reset remotely, it will usually be a single turbine offline until a technician attends site, who 
are generally based in the site vicinity. Our portfolio structure, with ownership in over 800 turbines, 
clearly provides a lot of resilience.  
 
We do acquire spare parts for the operating portfolio from overseas. Many of you will have heard us in 
the past discussing our enthusiasm for a rigorous approach to strategic spares as well as condition 
monitoring, which helps predict failures in advance. This approach puts us in a good position for the 
operating portfolio given the current potential for supply chain disruption. Construction projects may be 
more challenged, and we could see delays, though such projects represent a small portion of the 
portfolio. Performance is also being maintained in France, despite the restrictions on personnel 
movement already in place. Clearly the longer that severe restrictions occur, the greater the potential 
there is to disrupt the operating portfolio, but our preparation puts us in the right starting position to 
help us to manage the challenge.  
 
Other elements of note are site transformers, inverters, substations or wider grid issues which can 
impact site availability. Our wide geographical spread and largest single asset size amounting to 
approximately 10% clearly helps spread this risk. Postponement of planned grid maintenance by many 
of the grid companies has been welcome. It also helps that the critical contribution that renewables 
make to the generation mix is recognized by the network controllers and government, helping us to 
maintain our operational performance.     
 
Richard Crawford: Thanks Jaz and Chris. 
 
2) Our next questions concern the revenues of the portfolio.   

- How has the portfolio been performing so far?   
- And how are the low power prices affecting us?  
- Has the oil price fall impacted prices? 
- And is there any change to dividend guidance? 

 
I will start on the portfolio performance and power prices, and then Phil will pick up on the cash and 
dividend implications.  
 
I am pleased to say, aided by favorable weather and good asset performance, we are approximately 
25% ahead of budgeted generation. Given that we generate typically some 30% of our revenue in Q1, 
this is a strong start. 
 
On power prices, it is correct to say that prices have been beneath expectations year to date. We have 
low prevailing gas prices, not helped by the mild temperatures we’ve had this winter. But we don’t see 
much of a read-across from the oil prices anymore – the oil and gas markets have largely decoupled – 



 

 

so I’m pleased to be able to say power prices have not followed oil and gone down further, at this 
stage, and in fact the forward screen prices are currently indicating a stable or slightly improving 
position. Gas-fired power continues to set the marginal cost of electricity in most European markets, 
with gas prices dominated by LNG. 
 
It is also important to note that, as is set out in our accounts and investor presentations, the significant 
majority of our revenues per MWh generated for 2020 and beyond are at fixed rates and not exposed 
to variations in power prices.  In 2020, 77% of our generation benefits from fixed prices.  
 
Phil George will now give an indication of what this generation and power prices mean for our cash 
position.  
 
Phil George:  Good afternoon all.  TRIG’s cash receipts from generation in Q1 to date are ahead of 
budget as higher generation in the period has more than offset lower power prices. The strong flow-
through of cash from December’s good performance is also welcome. We earn most of our revenues 
in the winter so this provides a helpful base for the year.  
 
We have rerun our cashflow forecasts for 2020 with the benefit of the Q1 actual results to date and, 
assuming on budget generation for the balance of the year and assuming power prices consistent with 
current forward screen prices. These revised cashflow projections show a small but not material 
reduction versus our original budgets for the year.  
 
Notwithstanding lower expected power prices our projected dividend cover remains positive. We also 
have a strong funding position and reserves which gives further confidence. As a result, we believe it 
is reasonable to reaffirm the dividend guidance at 6.76p per share for the year ended 31 December 
2020. 
 
Richard Crawford: Thank you.  
 
3)  We have two more finance related questions, for Phil to respond to:  
 
 -What impact do power price falls have on the NAV? 

-Can we clarify the hedging strategy, and explain if cash is needed for margin movements? 
And finally Phil, could you please also take us through the balance sheet strength of the 
Company. 

 
Phil George: With respect to the sensitivity of the NAV to power prices, at the year-end results we 
disclosed that a 10% power price decline across the entire remaining life of the portfolio would lead to 
8.5p decline in the NAV, all else being equal. We are due to carry out a full formal valuation for the 30 
June 2020 interim results, where we will be able to provide more information on any changes in power 
price forecasts and impact on the Company’s NAV. 
 
Moving onto FX, TRIG has c. 45% of its portfolio in Euro denominated investments. Our currency 
hedges are currently at approximately 80% of the balance sheet value of the Euro assets, going out 4 
years ahead. The Company’s FX hedging is part of the Revolving Credit Facilities – the hedges are 
spread and settled as they expire over the 4 year period. So we don’t have margin calls on the FX 
hedges.  
 
Regarding our balance sheet, there is considerable strength. We currently have no debt at the top co 
level – and our cash commitments to projects under construction or acquisition are well within our 
current holding of £100m cash and £340m RCF capacity, which is currently nil drawn and is 
committed until the end of 2021.  
 
Finally, just to reiterate that all the long-term debt in our projects is secured for the full duration of its 
term. We are continuing to repay this debt in line with the subsidies. We have no refinancing 



 

 

exposures. The debt is also ring-fenced to individual projects or groups of projects. Therefore, even in 
extremis, adverse impacts in one part of the portfolio do not impact the rest.   
 
Richard Crawford: Thank you Phil. So to conclude from the Managers: we have full business 
continuity measures in place at both InfraRed and RES, and whilst we know the challenges ahead are 
significant, we are thus far satisfied with how our systems and emergency planning is working. 
Critically, the portfolio is performing well, and we are maintaining our dividend guidance. Power prices 
are challenging, but the substantial majority of our revenues per unit generated are fixed.  
 
We believe our strategy of focusing on carefully constructing a well-diversified asset base - we have 
no single asset accounting for more than 10% of the portfolio - will prove a robust one and that overall 
TRIG is well placed to withstand the challenging times we are facing.  
 
Helen Mahy: Thank you Richard, Jaz, Chris and Phil. As I hope we have demonstrated, despite these 
incredibly difficult times, the Board of TRIG and its Managers are working hard to ensure that TRIG is 
in the best position possible to deal with this crisis. We operate in a sector of critical importance for the 
country and through careful risk management and risk mitigation we are working diligently to ensure 
our high-quality portfolio continues to deliver sustainable income to shareholders.  
 
Thank you for your attention and thank you to our shareholders for their continued support. If there are 
any questions we have not addressed through this call please do send them through and we will 
endeavour to get back to you as soon as we can. 
 
The call ended. 
 
Disclaimer: 
This document is issued by InfraRed Capital Partners Limited (“InfraRed”).  InfraRed is authorised 
and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (“FCA”) with firm reference number 195766.  This 
document is for information and convenient reference, and does not constitute an offer or solicitation 
for, or advice that you should enter into, the purchase or sale of any security or other investment 
product or investment agreement, or any other contract agreement or structure whatsoever.   
 
The information in this presentation is given in confidence and the recipients of this presentation 
should not engage in any behavior in relation to qualifying investments or related investments (as 
defined in the Financial Services and Markets Act 2000 ("FSMA") and the Code of Market Conduct 
made pursuant to FSMA) which would or might amount to market abuse for the purposes of FSMA. 
 
InfraRed has based this document on information obtained from sources it believes to be reliable but 
which have not been independently verified.  All charts and graphs are sourced or derived from 
publicly available sources or proprietary data.  Except in the case of fraudulent misrepresentation, 
InfraRed makes no representation or warranty (express or implied) of any nature or accept any 
responsibility or liability of any kind for the accuracy or sufficiency of any information, statement, 
assumption or projection in this document, or for any loss or damage (whether direct, indirect, 
consequential or other) arising out of reliance upon this document. Statements made in this document 
relating to The Renewables Infrastructure Group Limited or any other product or investment (the 
“Products”) are intended as a summary and not a complete description and may be subject to 
change. InfraRed is under no obligation to keep current the information contained in this document.   
 
Prospective investors are solely responsible for making their own independent appraisal of 
and investigations into the products, investments and transactions referred to in this 
document and should not rely on any information in this document as constituting investment 
advice.  This document is not intended to provide and should not be relied upon for tax, legal or 
accounting advice, investment recommendations or other evaluation of the Products.  Prospective 
investors should consult their tax, legal, accounting or other advisors.  The levels and bases of 
taxation can change.  Prospective investors should not rely upon this document in making any 
investment decision.  The final version of the Products' legal documents contains material information 



 

 

not in this document.  Investment in the Products, investments and other transactions referred to in 
this document involves particular risks - prospective investors should read and understand the 
explanations of risk in the final version of Products legal documents before making any decision. 
 
Investments can fluctuate in value, and value and income may fall against an investor’s interests.  
Changes in rates of exchange and rates of interest may have an adverse effect on the value or 
income of the investment or any potential returns.  Figures included in this document may relate to 
past performance.  Past performance is not a reliable indicator of future performance and there can be 
no assurance that the Products, investments and other transactions referred to in this document will 
achieve their objectives or target returns or that investors will receive a return from their capital, or that 
investors will receive back the capital originally invested.  
 
The Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Directive 2011/61/EU, "AIFMD") applies when 
an alternative investment fund manager ("AIFM") markets an alternative investment fund ("AIF") to 
investors domiciled or with a registered address in the EEA. This may either be through the direct or 
indirect offering or placement of shares or units in an AIF managed by it or when another person 
makes such an offering or placement at the initiative of, or on behalf of, the AIFM. 
 
The Products, investments and other transactions referred to in this document to which this document 
relates do not constitute capital raising in respect of the relevant AIFs. The marketing restrictions set 
out in the AIFMD therefore do not apply, although any promotion of the Products, investments and 
other transactions referred to in this document will be undertaken in accordance with all applicable 
regulatory requirements in the relevant jurisdiction.  
 
Information in this document is confidential.  Distribution of this document or information in this 
document, to any person other than an original recipient (or to such recipient’s advisors) is prohibited.  
Reproduction of this document, in whole or in part, or disclosure of any of its contents, without prior 
consent of InfraRed or an associate, is prohibited.  This document should be distributed and read in its 
entirety.  This document remains the property of InfraRed and on request must be returned and any 
copies destroyed.  This document is not intended for distribution to, or use by, any person or 
entity in any jurisdiction or country where such distribution or use would be contrary to law or 
regulation.   
 
InfraRed Capital Partners Limited is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority, with 
firm reference number 195766. Registered in England No. 3364976, Registered Office: 12 Charles II 
Street, London, SW1Y 4QU, United Kingdom. 
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